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Bend Ski Club Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 
10 May 2017 

 
Seven Board Members attending: John Stockham, Ken Robbins, Tad Scharpf, Marlene 
Lomas, PJ Johnson, Rod Robinsom, and Rob Spencer  
Two Members at Large attending: Paul Johnson, and Claudia Hansen  
 
John Stockham (president) called meeting to order at 18:38 (6:36 PM). 

(1) Approve Minutes from the 17 April 2017 Meeting  
a. MOTION by Tad Scharpf: Approve meeting minutes as written. 
b. Seconded by Marlene Lomas. 
c. Approved unanimously 

(12) 2017-2018 Trip Discussions: Paul Johnson  
a. Paul Johnson has researched several trips and came up with a trip in the 

Canadian Powder regions to be considered for sponsorship by the club. 
Specifically two resorts: Big White,  and Silverstar. The trip would include as 
follows: 

- Seven nights lodging between the two resorts; 
- Six days skiing, Three at each resort; 
- Ski passes; 
- Round trip air from Portland (carpool to PDX); 
- Evening snow showing or Nordic Skiing at Silver Star; 

b. The cost of the trip would be US $1,395.00  (excluding meals) per person 
double occupancy, less if you are over 65. More if you want upgrades in rooms.   

c. The current dates are 28 January through 04 February, which conflicts 
with the Far West ski trip to Banff. Paul is looking into finding earlier 
dates to avoid this conflict.  20 person minimum for these prices.
d. The Canadian exchange rate is currently in our favor 
e.  Discussion that we should post this as a possible trip on the club 

website and in the Newsletter to get an idea of club members interest, as well as 
reference the Far West Banff Trip so that club members are aware of the options 
and possible conflicts. 
MOTION by Rob Spencer: That the board approve this concept of a Club Trip for Club 
Members and possibly opening it up to other Far West Ski Clubs if needed to make 
attendance. Agreement for research on an Earlier Date to avoid conflict with Far West 
Banff Trip and discuss; 
Seconded by Tad Scharpf; 
Approved with 6 for and 1 against. 

(2) Treasurer’s Report, Mark Darnell (Mark Darnell was unable to attend): 
a. The treasurer’s report was sent out prior to the meeting.  
b. The current balance as of 8 May 2017 is $2,278.37. 
c. To date in this season we have spent $343.48 more than we have 

taken in, it is estimated that we will end the year (June) with a 
balance of 2,516.00. 

(3) Membership Report, Mark Darnell: 
a. We currently have 106 total dues paying members. 

(4) Update on Merchandising, Ken Robbins: 
a. We still have some hats and shirts to be sold.  

(5) Off Mountain Events Report and Discussion, Mary Ann Jestel: (Mary Ann Jestel 
was unable to attend. )
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a. Summer Brain Storming session at Ken Robbins house will the next Board 
Meeting; 

i. As all board meetings it will be open to membership; 
ii. Ken will post it on the Meet-Up website and in the newsletter.  

(6) End of Year Party, Ken Robbins:  
a. Thursday 18 May 2017 to be held at Hollinshead Barn 5:30 PM to 10 PM.   
b. Ken asks that people assisting arrive at 16:45 to help set up. 
c. Ken submitted a task sheet, attached to this newsletter. 

i. Also needed is: More Chili cook-off submissions, we currently 
have three. Ken to send out an email notifying people to BYOB 
and something to share as well as a reminder for more Chili 
contestants. 

ii. Ken will also bring the Rasta BBQ items for decorations; We will 
need more ice, and ice chests as well as a Ice Tub for beverages 
(Rob).  

(7) On Mountain Events, PJ Johnson: 
a. Rasta BBQ Rob, Mark, and Ken will show up early to get a good parking 

spot and set up the canopy between the two trucks.  
i. This BYO everything Tailgate was originally for the tailgate party  

competition  at Mount Bachelor. They canceled the competition 
but the party goes on. $125.00 had been spent of club funds to 
support this event; 

ii. Tailgate officially starts at 13:00 agreed for additional set up at 
12:00 (noon). Agreed BYO everything and “Wing It”. 

(8) BSC Website and Newsletter Report, Ken Robbins: 
a. Nothing new, attaching these minutes and news letter to website to try to 

get more membership participation. 
(9) Racing Report, Tad Scharpf: 

i. No additional funds have come in nor expenses gone out. 
ii. Discussion of a Club Team participating in Race Venue next year 

at Mount Bachelor. 
(10) Selection of Officers and Board Members for 2017 / 2018 Season 

a. Extensive discussion on selection of board members and assignment of 
tasks to cover vacancies next year.  

b. Discussion regarding the By-Lays which state that the current board 
selects replacement members ; 

i. Agreed that at this time of expansion of the club the current by- 
Laws remain unchanged. It was noted that there are rarely more 
than one or two members at large participating at the board 
meetings and organization. 

ii. Tad Scharpf and Mary Anne Jestel have expressed a desire to 
leave the board but remain members at large.  

c. After much discussion it was agreed the following persons make up the 
new board. 

1. John Stockham: President BSC; 
2. Don Work: Treasurer; 
3. Rob Spencer: Secretary; 
4. Marline Lomas: Off Mountain Activities Coordinator; 
5. P.J. Johnson: On Mountain Activities, Meetup, and BSC 

Trips Coordinator; 
6. Rod Robinson: Insurance and Far West Ski Group Liaison; 
7. Ken Robbins: Newsletter and Communications 

Coordinator; 
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8. Claudia Hanson: Member at Large; 
9. Mark Darnell: Member at Large. 

ii. MOTION by PJ Johnson: Accept this change in the board 
make up; 

1. Seconded by Rob Spencer; 
2. Passed Unanimously.  

iii. We would like to thank Tad Scharof and Mary Ann Jestel for their 
service, guidance, assistance, companionship, and humor during 
their time on the board. They will be missed, but hopefully 
continue to attend meetings as they are able, and definitely 
continue skiing with us. 

(11) Summer Events and Activities: 
a. Discussion that we are becoming a social club as well as a ski club; 
b. Agreed that we should do at least one summer event per month through 

next ski season; 
c. Agreed that PJ Johnson would be the coordinator of these activities, but 

that all members are welcome to host events;  
d. Discussion of skiing July 4th, Skinning up / hiking and skiing Bachelor’s 

bowls during the summer (sliding also would be fun), Hikes and 
Kayaking at different locations, etc.; 

e. There was agreement that we do not want to conflict with other existing 
Meet-up and Hiking Groups.  

f. There was agreement that all summer events should be at participants 
expense and that no club funds used for summer events. 

g. MOTION by PJ Johnson: Approval of three or more summer activities 
in each of June, July, and August 2017, not to be funded by Bend Ski 
Club. 

i.  Seconded by Rob Spencer 

ii. Approved unanimously. 

(13) Discounts for Club Members, David Horn; 
h. No new update, David Horn is the coordinator to this item.  He has 

already arranged for some discounts. 
(14) New Business:  

a. Rod Robinson will be attending the Far West Ski Conference in Boise 
Idaho from 07 through 11 June 2017 

b. Discussion regarding changing the Club By-Laws to membership voting 
in the future for Board Members. See discussion above under  (10)(b). 

(15) Next Meetings: Wednesday 14 June 2017,  17:00 (5:00 PM) 

i. Ken Robbins residence for Brain Storming session.  
ii. All members are encouraged to attend. 

iii. See (5) above. 
 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:20 PM (20:20), Break for Dinner service: 19:08 though 19:16 
 
Respectfully submitted by Rob Spencer, BSC Secretary

 
enclosure: End of Season Party  assignments
 



End of Season 2017 Party Organization 
Ken, Mary Ann, PJ, Rod—Committee 

 
 
Set Up 
  Entry Table:  Check-in, BSC badges, “Non-Dues Paying Members - $10” labeled Glass Vase, BSC 
bumper stickers (Free), Chili-Cookoff tickets, Board Member Greeter 
 
  Food Tables:  Several—right side of room, Table cloth, Plates/bowls/eating utensils/serving utensils, 
  Signs above entree types, plug-ins for crock pots, Chili numbering—pots and ticket cups 
 
  Merchandise Table:  Corner—by Food tables,  BSC Hats & Shirts, Sign on Table: “See any Board 
   Member to Purchase” 
 
  Beverages Table:  Left far corner of room,  Several Ice Chests & possibly a metal tub with ice, 
   Small Ice Chest for 'clean' ice for drinks, cups, can/bottle/cork opener (tape to table with a string) 
   Envision a 'common beverages' approach, but labels available if private non-sharing preferred 
 
  Seating Tables:  Length-wise, as per years past... 
 
  Upstairs Set Up:  Totally Rob, John, Mark's baby... 
 
Responsibilities  
  All Board Members in Attendance (rotate):   
    Front Check-in:  -Greet, Badges, Chili tickets, Direct to Food/Beverage stations & Chili Pots area 
     Ask if Dues-Paying member? (No? – Point out the Donation Vase) 
    Food Tables:  One Board member;  Help set up food, label Chili Pots, Chili ticket cups 
 
   Ken:  After some time for mingling/drinks (Happy Hour),  Announce (David Horn's help :) 
       the scheduling for the night: Food (6:30-7:15), Call to order (Business – 7:15-8:00), Upstairs - 
         with ski videos? (8:00 – 8:30; Music/dancing 8:30 ->10:00, or exhaustion) Cleanup after 10:00  
 
   President (John):  Emcee for the night:  Introductions, summaries as he sees fit, perhaps refer 
     briefly to Mary Ann (Off-Mountain activities), PJ (Meetups, etc.), Ken (Communications), Mark 
     (Treasury & Membership), Tad (Next year's adult racing @ Mt. Bachelor); Vertical Challenge  
     awards, chili-cookoff winner, Announce 'Under the Seat' Prizes; Future of the Club. 
 
Committee Suggestion:  Give one BSC hat and one BSC shirt as prizes, taped under two chairs, to be 
   announced by John. (Discrete mark of some kind on the 2 chairs so NO Board members sit there!) 
 
  Basic Needs:  200X Small cups, 100 paper plates, 200X napkins, table cloths, 10X Serving spoons, 
  tape, 5X Spatulas, 2X Salad Tongs, 50X Cups (12 oz.), Ice tongs, Ice bucket or small cooler, Large 
   coolers, optionally a metal tub, water pitcher, sticky notes (chili crock pot numbering), 7X ice bags 
 
  PJ & Mary Ann:  Purchase Basic Needs, as appropriate 
 
   PJ & Mark: Take a group picture and pictures for meetup and club websites. 


